
Wildcats can’t keep up with
Frontenac in road loss

Louisburg junior Kohl Vogel puts up a 3-pointer late in the
game Tuesday at Frontenac High School. The Wildcats came up
short in a 60-47 loss to the Raiders.

 

FRONTENAC – Like most outings this season, the Louisburg boys
basketball team got off to a great start offensively during
Tuesday’s road contest in Frontenac.

And just like those other outings, the Wildcats had a tough
time sustaining its momentum. Louisburg couldn’t stay with
Frontenac thanks to a four-point third quarter in a 60-47 loss
to the Raiders.

“Our guys are playing hard, but we have to place more of an
emphasis on playing hard each and every possession,” Louisburg
coach Ty Pfannenstiel said. “There were key times in the game
where we got out hustled. Every possession is important, and
that’s something we are learning and trying to build on.”

Louisburg (1-7) got out to a great start offensively in the
first quarter as it took a 19-15 lead following a 3-pointer
Justin  Sievert.  In  the  final  10  seconds  of  the  frame,
Frontenac scored four straight points to tie the game and used
that momentum to build a 39-30 lead at halftime.

Frontenac shot 50 percent from the field for the game and
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knocked down seven 3-pointers on the night. The Raiders also
forced 21 Louisburg turnovers and turned those into 24 points.

Senior Justin Sievert puts up a shot in the lane Tuesday
at Frontenac.

Despite outscoring Frontenac in the fourth quarter, it wasn’t
enough for the Wildcats as they managed just four points in
the third quarter and trailed by as many as 17 points at one
time.

Sievert and junior Dylan DeShazer led Louisburg in scoring
with nine points each and DeShazer pulled down five rebounds.

Senior Ben Minster finished with eight points and had a team-
high four steals, while junior Brayden Gage and senior Dalton
Ribordy each tallied seven. Ribordy led Louisburg with seven
rebounds on the night.
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Louisburg will try and snap its five-game losing streak Friday
when it travels to De Soto. Tipoff is set for approximately
7:30 p.m.

 

LOU               19           11           4             13 –
47

FRON            19           20           11           10 – 60

LOUISBURG  (1-7):  Justin  Sievert  9,  Dylan  DeShazer  9,  Ben
Minster 8, Brayden Gage 7, Dalton Ribordy 7, Desmond Doles 6,
Madden Rutherford 1. Totals: 18-41 7-12 47. 3-point field
goals: 4, (Gage 2, Sievert, Ribordy).


